
Chair Grad: 
  
This will confirm that at our meeting today the Sentencing Commission discussed S. 7 and 
considered the November 1, 2021 deadline for submission of the Report which is contemplated 
in Sec. 8 of the bill.  I can report that the Commission supports November 1, 2021 as the due 
date for its submission should the bill be enacted.   
  
I understand from Representative LaLonde that in light of this confirmation that my testimony 
on the bill is not necessary tomorrow, March 30, 2021.  As such, I will not plan on appearing to 
testify.   
  
Should you have any questions, or if my understanding is incorrect and my testimony is still 
desired, please do not hesitate to let me know.  Thank you. 
  
  
  

 
Thomas A. Zonay   
Superior Court Judge 
Chair, Vermont Sentencing Commission 


